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MEMORANDUM 

TO: Service List in Electric Vehicles and Electric Vehicle Charging, 

D.P.U. 13-182. 

FROM: Mike Wallerstein, Hearing Officer 

RE: Technical Conference 

DATE: September 12, 2014 

CC: Mark D. Marini, Secretary 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

NOTICE OF TECHNICAL CONFERENCE 

I. INTRODUCTION  

On August 4, 2014, the Department of Public Utilities (“Department”) issued its Order, 

D.P.U. 13-182-A, which, among other things, identified several issues for further investigation 

in this proceeding.  To better understand these issues, the Department will hold two technical 

conferences. 

 

II. TECHNICAL CONFERENCE 

The Department will hold technical conferences on October 16, 2014 and 

November 6, 2014 at 10:00 A.M., at the Department’s offices, One South Station, 5th floor, 

Boston, Massachusetts 02110.  The technical conferences will address the following issues 

identified in D.P.U. 13-182-A:  (1) the design and implementation of appropriate rate 

structures to encourage off-peak electric vehicle (“EV”) charging and associated metering; (2) 

the positive and negative impact of EV charging on the distribution system; (3) the 

implementation of grid interactive technologies and pilots; and (4) other considerations raised 

by stakeholders.  The Department intends to issue a more detailed agenda in advance of the 

technical conferences.  If you have any questions, please contact Mike Wallerstein, Hearing 

Officer, Department of Public Utilities, at (617) 305-3500 or mike.wallerstein@state.ma.us. 


